The Triumph Herald February 2018

NEWSLETTER OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN TRIUMPH CLUB

Drive Your Triumph Day - February 10

In the middle of winter? Why yes!. Some background...We are celebrating the anniversary of the birth of Sir John Black. Sir John was born on February 10, 1895. He served as a Captain in the Royal Tank Regiment in WW 1. He was one of the youngest. After the war he took a management position with Hillman Motors, later becoming managing director (CEO). Following that he took the same position with Standard Motor Company. He was active in WW 2 in manufacturing for the war effort and was knighted by King George VI for his efforts. He purchased Triumph in 1944 and along came the Standard Vanguard followed by the TR 2 and the rest of the TR line. He was the man most responsible for the postwar success of Triumph. He died in 1965.

We will celebrate, contingent on the weather, with a drive and a lunch. We will meet at the RTD Park-n-Ride at Wadsworth and Hampden with a planned departure for 11:00 am. Don't be late! Here's where it gets tricky. We have three options.

Option A, for good weather and dry roads, is to drive to Keys on the Green by Evergreen Lake for lunch and a group photo op.

Option B, for snowy/icy roads up Bear Creek Canyon, but dry/wet roads in town is to stay in town and lunch at the Breckenridge Brewery, also with a group photo op.

Option C, for snowy/icy roads here in town is to raise the garage door, take a photo, and send it to Dave Durstine, Triumph Herald Editor, at davidd@rockymountaintr.org; and/or to Rye Livingston of the Triumph Travelers Sports Car Club at driveyourtriumphday@gmail.com for possible inclusion in the Vintage Triumph Newsmagazine.

Let's pray and plan for Option A.

Please RSVP Rod at rodtr6@me.com with a head count for the purpose of our lunch reservation.

January General Meeting, plan B....the meeting moved to the nearby New York Deli News. There was an oops with the Piccolo reservation, details in the Prime Minister musings. No one left hungary! Thank to Gordon for photos.



TECHNICAL ADVISORS

TR2 & TR3 - Wally Gamble wallygamble@comcast.net

TR4 & TR4A - Jim Elbe (719) 338-2683 / jameselbe@aol.com

TR250-Bob Becwar (303) 279-3745

GT6 & TR6-Andy DeVisscher (303) 565-0031/tr6dev@q.com

TR7-Terry Hughes (303) 810-1369

TR8-Ken Kalin (303) 255-1254

Spitfire-Bob Mott (303) 690-8714/(303) 748-5160

Electrical - Kevin Nadeau (720) 308-0941 / knadean8374@gmail.com

General-Bob Klie (970) 630-9512

Colorado Springs-Jim Elbe (719) 338-2683/jameselbe@aol.com



Board Meetings are held on the 1st Monday evening of each month at The New York Deli News, located at 7105 East Hampden Ave. in Denver. Dinner at 6pm, meeting begins at 7pm; all members are welcome.

Musings from the Gavel



I will start by thanking everyone that made it the general meeting, which was moved due to a scheduling error on the part of Piccolos.

A big thanks to Dave Bosh for contacting the nearby New York Deli and setting up for an area to meet, and then letting members know as they arrived at Piccolos.

I will be in contact with the staff at Piccolos to be sure that all meeting dates are correct for the balance of the year. On a better note, the meeting went well and the Deli did a great job on such short notice.

The board is still working on better defining the member of the year Awards, as the club is becoming more involved in the events of other groups. While we encourage this participation, we still need to promote the events organized and hosted by our club members. Should any member have any input please contact any board member with your thoughts.

Look forward to seeing everyone at the next meeting in Feb. --Terry

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club 2018 Board

Prime Minister - Terry Hughes Vice-Prime Minister - Liz Reed Minister of Letters - Arlene Bosh Treasurer - Brad Reed Events Coordinator - Andrew Janiesch Minister of Membership - Kitty Janiesch Newsletter Editor - David Durstine Regalia Officer - David Bosh Terry@rockymountaintr.org
Liz@rockymountaintr.org
Arlene@rockymountaintr.org
Brad@rockymountaintr.org
Andrew@rockymountaintr.org
Kitty@rockymountaintr.org
DavidD@rockymountaintr.org
DavidB@rockymountaintr.org

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

Seth Gilbert	2/1
Heather Adsit	2/2
Paul Norris	2/4
Debbie Bosler	2/6
David Roberts	2/7
Nani Aspinwall	2/10
Diane Garber	2/10
David MacNee	2/17
Zamera Muniz	2/21
Lee Jennings	2/22
Toody Lundin	2/22
Lilly Burkett	2/25



General Membership Meetings are held on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at Piccolo's restaurant. We begin gathering at 6pm for drinks and dinner and start the meeting at 7pm. We present a program and conclude around 8:30. Piccolo's is located at 3562 S. Monaco Parkway (one block east of I-25 and one block south of Hampden). In June and December, the meeting is held elsewhere as part another club event.

The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC is devoted to the use, preservation and enjoyment of Triumph automobiles and is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Most members are from the Denver area and adjoining states. We promote "family" memberships, welcoming spouses and children to all club activities.

Lee Janssen

2/25

RMTC EVENTS CALENDAR

Please consider coordinating or hosting an event &/or drive. Note that "an event" can be any fun or social thing, such as a tech session, anything automotive, maybe something you are going to do anyway and would like some more company. Club members are generous with helping the setup/teardown/pickup to keep your event easy for you. Please contact Andrew Janiesch, events coordinator, to schedule, by the 20th of the month. And please take some photos for the Herald during events you attend, much appreciated by your Editor!

FEBRUARY

- 5 BOARD MEETING
- 10 DRIVE YOUR TRIUMPH DAY! COORDINATED BY RALPH MALEWSKA & ROD TOMKINS
- 20 GENERAL MEETING
- 24 OXOTIC SUPERCAR DRIVING EXPERIENCE INFO SESSION & HAGERTY VISIT *

MARCH

24 - WINGS OVER THE ROCKIES - HOSTED BY ANDREW & KITTY, DETAILS IN MARCH

APRIL

TBA - SPRING TUNE UP

MAY

- 12 ST. FRANCIS CAR SHOW, FOLLOWED BY COOK OUT HOSTED BY BOB & JOANNE KLIE
- 19 or 20th RMTC SPRING CAR SHOW

JUNE

16 - FATHER'S DAY PICNIC, HOSTED BY GORDON AND SHIRLEY KENNY

JULY

21 - HIGHWAY CLEAN UP - HOSTED BY RICK & LYNN LAWSON

SEPTEMBER

- 15 RIDE THE ROCKIES, FOLLOWED BY BBQ HOSTED BY TERRY & MARIETTA HUGHES
- 16 COLORADO BRITISH CAR CONCLAVE

DECEMBER

- 8 RMTC CHRISTMAS PARTY @ THE ARBOR HOUSE IN GOLDEN, COORDINATED BY ANDREW & KITTY JANIESCH
- * OXOTIC SUPERCAR DRIVING EXPERIENCE INFO SESSION & HAGERTY VISIT Oxotic Events Center, 791 Pine Ridge Road, Golden, CO 80403 Saturday, Feb 24th 8:45 a.m.

Ever wondered what it takes to drive an exotic car or to just drool on one? Meet at the OXOTIC EVENTS CENTER on Saturday, February 24 at 8:45 a.m. We will visit the showroom that houses Lamborghinis, Porsche, Mercedes, & Ferrari's, unfortunately, the McLaren was totaled! Our host Eric, will give us details about the McLaren incident as well as information on the various driving packages.

After Oxotic Info Session, we will head over to Hagerty @ 1010 Johnson Road #150, Golden, CO 80401. RMTC Member Bob Becwar's 1968 Triumph TR250 is on display in Hagerty's Showroom to Celebrate Triumphs! Coffee & Breakfast Burritos will be served at 10 a.m. Feel free to contact Andrew Janiesch with any questions regarding this rain, snow or shine event. Andrew@rockymountaintr.org

NEW MEMBER CORNER by Mark Bosler

Meet Mark Jekot



1. How did you get interested in cars

I owe it all to my father. Dad cycled through cars often. I grew up in the 1960's and between family members and family friends, there was always a fresh supply of various, interesting automotive marques in the driveway. Dad was a Cadillac guy and he owned some of the great Caddies of the 1960's. I will never forget when he came home with the freshly designed 1967 Eldorado. He also brought home Corvettes, Porsches, Mustangs, Thunderbirds, VWs, and even a Buick! He owned a 1928 Chevrolet Capitol that the story goes he traded the car for some surgery performed on one of his patients. Ah the

days before insurance. Sadly I was too young to drive any of these. The most exciting cars Dad owned were two Lamborghinis - the GT-400 and then the Miura. I guess he was obsessed. Could an 11 year old boy ask for more? I think not. When I was 14, Dad threw me the keys to his 1972 Porsche 911 and taught me how to drive a manual transmission! - That probably lit the fuse.

2. What were some of your favorite cars you owned

Continuing that early love of cars, I tried to keep my automobiles as interesting (at least to me) as I could afford. A 1966 VW Bug that I bought for \$75.00. A 1967 Riviera, 1976 Vega Hatchback, 1980 Ford Fiesta (fun car), 1982 VW Rabbit, old Volvo 240 wagon, and some I may have forgotten. My favorite was a white 1967 Corvette convertible that I owned for about 4 years. I sold the Corvette and purchased a 1982 Porsche 911SC that I kept for almost 14 years. Wanting to get back into a Triumph, I sold the Porsche, and crossed another car off of my bucket list. I have an automotive bucket list.

3. What was your first Triumph

My first Triumph was my first car! It was a 1972 Pimento Red Spitfire MK-IV. I was living in Fort Lauderdale attending high school at the time, it was a great car for me. I sold it when I moved back to Colorado to attend college.

4. How did you find the Rocky Mountain Triumph Club

I was always aware that there was a Triumph club. I have belonged to a few clubs over the years, but the RMTC is by far the most welcoming and friendly club I have been associated with. Thank you.

Welcome New Members!

Mark & Kim Block Wheat Ridge CO 1972 TR6
Derek Arrington Windsor CO 1973 TR6

And speaking of members, the 2018 Membership Directory has been printed. Copies are distributed at the General Meeting, or mailed to you.

Tech Tip; A PDF version of the Membership Directory is also available. This allows convenient access from your computer, or your smart phone, by exporting it from email. A PDF can be requested from the Minister of Membership - Kitty Janiesch - Kitty@rockymountaintr.org

RMTC Treasurer's Report January 2018

Beginning Balance \$6,734.53

DEBITS

2017 Christmas Party Final Expenses
 December News Letter Cost
 Membership Directorys
 2017 Christmas Party Facility Rental Fee
 325.00

TOTAL \$598.26

CREDITS

Membership New and Renewal265.00Raffle26.00Arbor House Deposit Refund200.00

TOTAL \$491.00

Ending Balance \$6,627.07

- Submitted by Brad Reed





PLEASE SUPPORT OUR
ADVERTISERS, WE ALL NEED
EACH OTHER! IF YOU ARE DOING
BUSINESS WITH AN OUTFIT YOU
LIKE, SEE IF THEY WOULD LIKE
TO PLACE AN ADD.



Classic Sports Car Restoration & Maintenance

Wire Wheel Balancing Rare Parts Locating Service Component Rebuild & Restoration Custom Interiors

Modernization

16229 HWY 392 Greeley CO 80631 970-674-1710 www.britishsportswerks.com

kevin.spooner@britishsportswerks.com





RIDGE REAMER

Complete Automotive Machine Shop

5590 Harlan Street Arvada, CO 80002



303-420-3543

RMTC Chili Cook-off, hosted by Brooks, Nancy, & Megan, Saturday January 20th, reported by Kitty Janiesch

The impeding snow storm did not deter 20 club members from sampling various chili's at the home of Brooks Turner and Nancy Vogel. Nancy's daughter, Megan, provided a very professional looking set of rules, categories, signs, and ballots for this year's competition. The categories were: 1. Spiciest 2. Most Original 3. Most Unique and 4. Best Overall. In addition to the great tasting chili's, there were 3 delicious corn breads that members made. Possibility it could be its own category next year! And the desserts! Winners were announced after a close vote, and were presented with a wooden spoon from Sur La Table, and an Official RMTC Chili Cook-Off certificate!

RMTC Chili Cook-Off Winners, Congratulations!!→> Spiciest Chili – Brad Reed Most Original Chili – Judy Tomkins Most Unique Chili – Janet Cline Best Overall Chili – Brad Reed.



Our hostess', Megan, Nancy, and Lindsey

The rules and ballot "boxes"

















Photos by several of the members, which is much appreciated by your editor! Always take a few when at an event!

FOR SALE / WANTED

Free for members; Non-member ads are \$5/month.

Go to ROCKYMOUNTAINTR.ORG for details

= = NOT FOR SALE! BUT BYE BYE AWHILE!! = =

Bob Becwar: Had to say "BYE-BYE" this morning to my "lifelong partner" for over 50 years. My TR250 Triumph, at least it's only for the month of February. It will be sitting on display on the showroom floor of Hagerty Collector Car Insurance. At least it's on the way to the Light Rail here in Golden, so If I have a "panic" attack, I can get there in 5 minutes from home. I have had my Triumph only 3 years longer than my wife Judi. [Judi is not on display, nor for sale either - Ed]



Note from the Editor: **The Adds page is being rebooted**. This is because all listings that were in the January 2018 Herald have ran for 3 months or longer. Here is a refresher of the Add policy from the September 2017 Herald, Board Meeting minutes;

Policy: For member and non-members. No charge for 3 months; allow 1 photo per ad per item. Maximum of 50 words and 1 photo.

Editorial note; If an add is submitted with more than 50 words, it will not be refused, but will be subject to editing. Bribes in the form of useful TR3 parts are accepted. [Overridden by ethics committee]

1974 TR6 Parts;

1) Two sets of TR-6 wheels "good condition". No lugs or center caps...\$250. 2) Two sets of TR-6 wheels, center caps, lugs, polished trim ring and Red Line Tires, excellent condition...\$1200. 3) Full interior in Honey (Tan) color, includes seat covers, foam rubber seats, side and back covering. All in very good condition...\$500. 4) Custom new "Gray" sheep skin covers...\$300. Contact Norm Rounds, C720-979-1638, near Broadway at Orchard Blvd.



SIGN UP FOR THE CLUB MEMBERSHIP AT: ROCKY MOUNTAINTR.ORG
MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE \$35 PER YEAR W/NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL ONLY FORMAT; \$40 PER YEAR
WITH PAPER COPY MAILED TO YOUR ADDRESS

The Vintage Triumph Register (VTR)



Club members are encouraged to join the VTR: Benefits Include:

- Receive the bi-monthly Magazine, "The Vintage Triumph"
 - · Free Classified ads
 - Access to VTR's staff of Technical Consultants
 - Discounts on Vintage Car Insurance
 - VTR Regalia
 - Participation in National Conventions Join by sending \$35.00 to:

The Vintage Triumph Register, PO Box 655, Howell, MI 48844 or at www.vtr.org

In the September 2017 Herald, there is a letter from Karl - Peter Ritter, and a photo of his Triumph Stag. Karl promised to send us their TR Information magazine from the German TR Clubs. Here is the most recent letter from Karl, and some photos pasted from the magazine he sent. Yes, there are Triumphs around the world. I recently heard a member during the general meeting asking if there are Triumphs in Panama. I know there are active TR clubs in Australia, that we hope to visit during our trip there. So during your travels, it could be fun to drop in on a meeting, see what Googles! That is one way to get up close and personal with the locals.



Ms Kitty Janiesch

P.O. Box 300 426 Denver, Co 80203-0426 U.S.A. États-Unis

Karl Ritter
Pastor Tomfohrde Str. 12
30900 Wedemark
Gruppenleitung Hannover
Tel.: 0173 / 359 3071

мын: hannover@tr-register.de www.tr-register.de

German Triumph Club Magazines

Dear Kitty,

As promised I send you today some Club Magazines of our German Triumph Club. Those magazines are the national editions for the whole Triumph Club Germany. There is also a monthly e-mail newsletter for our states local chapter here in Lower Saxony which I did send to Debbie. I hope that you will find our magazines interesting.

It was a real pleasure to meet you and the whole Colorado Triumph bunch that evening at the board meeting and we hope to keep in touch!

Best Regards also to your husband and the other RMTC Members

Harl + Julia

TR Hanover Group / TR Register Germany









Man sieht überall, dass die Stadt mal sehr reich war durch das Gold und Silber aus Südamerika. Die Stierkampfarena hier bietet zurzeit keine Kämpfe an und so müssen wir das wieder verschieben.



Google Translate works well if you want to know more about the photos



Content for the RMTC Herald comes from members like you! Articles like you see in this issue, or some photos you took while replacing your choke cable and a short story of the project, can help other members. Travelers who see interesting machinery in a museum or exhibit, or you like to photo a special interest like the hubcaps of London (for example) would be fun to see! And for sure photos during Club events!

Here is a Triumph quiz to test your knowledge before the Sir John Black Memorial Drive February 10th

— Submitted by Patrick Huckels (Answers on page 12)

A) In 1902 Siegfried Bettman, a British German immigrant, began producing Triumph motorcycles first in his home city of Nuremberg. The motorcycles were the WWI troop's favorite and were affectionally called Trusty Triumphs. The Triumph Motor Co. sold its Motorcycle division to whom in 1936?

- 1) Birmingham Small Arms Company (BSA)
- 2) Ariel
- 3) Norton
- 4) Royal Enfield
- B) Which Spitfire based fastbacked cars were produced first? (Photos below)
- 1) The GT6
- 2) The 1964 Le Mans 24 Hour Race cars





- C) In 1953 Sir John Black, the ruthless leader of Standard-Triumph, was removed as Chairman, being deemed mentally unfit by his board after receiving a head injury during a prototype test drive. Which vehicle was he in during the accident?
- 1) Triumph TR1/20TS
- 2) Standard Ensign
- 3) Swallow Doretti
- 4) Standard 8
- D) The first TR2 production cars had one infamous defect. What was it?
- 1) Not enough horsepower to climb a small hill
- 2) The car would rattle itself apart
- 3) It didn't have a reverse gear
- 4) The doors were too long to allow them to open while parked against a curb
- E) Bruce McWilliams had the key role on 'Americanizing' Triumph cars by adding more bling in comparison to their UK counterparts. One example would be the reflective engine hood and bumble bee engine hose striping on the TR250's. His wife Gertrude worked in Triumph's marketing department setting up displays at auto show venues as one of her duties. What was Gertrude's nickname?
- 1) Jimmy
- 2) Hurdy-Gurdy
- 3) Trudy
- 4) Bruce's Beautiful Better Half (BBBH)

As mentioned in the January Herald, here are the new regalia options arranged by Dave Bosh. You may order direct from K&K, for pick up by Dave, who will bring it to the General Meeting, or you can pay for shipping to you. Please refer to Dave's comments in the Board Meeting Minutes, p.11. (You were going to read them, right?) Online order form; https://monogramsbykk.com/collections/rocky-mountain-triumph-club

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club















\$15.00	Total:	
Sub	Total:	
Tax	8%:	
Tota	al:	
Name	:	
Phone N	lumber:	
	Make che	cks payable to

RMTC BOARD MEETING MONDAY JANUARY 8, 2018

Present: Terry Hughes, Brad Reed, Liz Reed, Kitty Janiesch, Andrew Janiesch, David Durstine, Arlene Bosh, Dave Bosh

Guests: Deb Bosler, Mark Bosler Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Officer Reports

Liz - N/A

Arlene - N/A

Brad – Needs the key to the Post Office Box, as well as all the past statements, etc. Arlene provided Brad with a past P&L report. There was some discussion of the level of detail needed on the P&L report at the Board meetings. Detail would be for Board purposes only. Membership is free to ask questions if they have any.

David D – His 1st edition of the newsletter for 2018 is out. He will follow guidelines that Eric established, of a soft date of the 24th of the month for input to newsletter first draft.

Dave B – provided the digitized patch samples of our patches for apparel. Items can be order individually or bulk ordered of several done at the same time. RMTC patch will appear on the left side of the item and a car patch would be on the right side and is approximately the size of a credit card. Hats will have the RMTC patch a bit smaller. Terry brought up silk screen will be on the T-shirts and not embroidered patches although that could certainly be ordered as an option. Dave will pursue online ordering. Order form will appear in the next newsletter. Checks will be made payable to Monograms by K&K and Dave will pick up items and distribute. Kitty had asked about orders for out of town members and those will be sent directly out.

Kitty – At 116 members, 6 pending renewals. Has the Roster draft and Mark will get to printer. 125 copies will be printed. They will be available at the January (hopefully) and February General meetings. Kitty did not any get any responses as to any incorrect information that was in the most recent Roster.

Andrew – Clarified that the Chili Cook off is January 20th at the home of Brooks and Nancy. Has an email out to Andrej to straighten out events on the website. Hagerty had sent out a flyer to Dave Bufalo who sent it to Andrej regarding the 1/20 date for movie night which is the same night as the Chili Cook off. Hagerty was a fund raiser for the auto archives. Chili cook off is a club event which would take precedence. Hagerty also wanted to host a movie night on Feb 10. *Just a reminder that all events need to go through our PM and the events coordinator to avoid conflicts*.

Discussion of the transfer of items from the 2017 Board to the new Board was not accomplished. E mail blasts need to be cleared and what ongoing/recurring events were going to be on the calendar.

Regarding the Feb 10th event at Hagerty, we discussed if we wanted to host an event that member needs to pay for and proceeds would not go to RMTC. Club will not pay \$200.00 for alcohol due to liability issues. Liz Reed made a motion to scrap this event on Feb 10th at Hagerty. Seconded by Dave B and unanimously passed.

Andrew also brought up the possibility of Go-Carts. He found 2 places in the area. There were yearly membership fees and reviews were not stellar. Scratched that idea. Another idea was the Forney Museum. \$11.00 off the street entry fee. Possibly something to do in February.

Back to Feb 10th as it is drive your Triumph day. Andrew will reach out to Ralph Malewska, as he did this last year. Of course, it is totally dependent on our weather. Andrew asked for any other suggestions.

Terry went over tentative dates for our recurring club events. May 12th – St. Francis car show and BBQ at the Klee's. \$0.00. May 19th (?)— Spring Car show. Could be Saturday or Sunday. Cost to club of \$500-\$1000.00. We would not designate this as a charitable event but rather the club would designate a date and decide if we wanted to contribute to a charity. All logistics for this would need to be pulled together, such as date, location, etc. June 16th-Father Day potluck (Saturday), \$150.00. Sat/Sun, Sept 15-16th. Not firm due to date of the Conclave and BBQ at the Hughes. \$300.00. July 21st- Highway clean up. The Lawson's are ok with the date. \$50.00. Christmas Party- shooting for Dec 8th (Saturday) at the Arbor House. Other dates could be Dec 1st or 15th if we cannot get the 8th. Approximately \$600.00. Kitty was going to try to get Dec 8th at the Arbor House. Motion was made and seconded by Andrew and passed. Did not necessarily mean that Kitty and Andrew would be coordinating the event again.

Kitty asked about the Concurs d'Elegance at ACC and the Oil Spot as these are big events for the club, fun and good turnouts and membership sign ups. Have these added to Club Events. Concurs is June 10th at ACC and who would be liaisons. (Mark Bosler and Mike McGuire did last year)

Other events can be included for member of the Year points other than sanctioned events. This was tabled for the next Board meeting due to time constraints.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m. Respectfully submitted, Arlene Bosh Minster of Letters

RMTC SPONSORED EVENTS FEBRUARY 2018							
s	M	т	w	т	F	s	
				1	2	3	
4	5 BOARD MTG	6	7	8	9	10 DRIVE YOUR TR	
11	12	13	14	15	16	17	
18	19	20 GEN MTG	21	22	23	24 OXOTIC SUPER CARS	
25	26	27	28				

CCCC Corner

Collector Car Council of Colorado, Inc.

Dedicated to the preservation of automotive history

Please visit the CCCC website for contact information for the officers, the complete minutes from the January meeting and a listing of upcoming events and shows

Legislative news update coming soon, thanx to Dave Bufalo for representing the club at the CCCC. The next meeting is February 7, at Gateway Classic Cars, 14150 Grasslands Drive, Englewood. Social at 6:00 PM, meeting at 7:30 PM.

Page 9 Quiz Answers: A) 2- Ariel B) 2- 1964 Le Mans cars C) 3- Swallow Doretti D) 4- Door is too long (now known as 'Long Door' TR2's) E) 1- Jimmy

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club PO Box 300426 Denver, CO 80203-0426